Central Coast Weavers

Board Meeting

January 7, 2020

Members present:  Diane Ayres, Marya Bolyanatz, Kathy Briles, Else Drengler, Becky Elwood, Roberta Foster, D’Elin Lohr, Karen McCleary, Patricia Martin, Joan Schlichting, Yvonne Smith, Jannie Taylor, Kay Thorne, Rosemary Thorne, Karen Wiley.

President D’Elin called the meeting to order at 5:40.

Chair reports

Treasurer’s Report – Karen W. reported $6,385.89 in the checking account and $8,747.75 in the savings account.

Membership – in Camille’s absence, Jannie reported that we have 146 members and have taken in $3,960 in dues.

Thursday Programs – Yvonne reported that she will present the January program on the Pendleton Woolen Mill in Oregon.  In February, Gael Mueller will talk about the development and registration of a tartan inspired by Antarctica.

In March, we don’t have the church, due to their art show.   Yvonne has planned with owner, TeriSue Harvey, a fieldtrip to the Horsefeather Ranch in Arroyo Grande.  The tour will begin at 11:00, so we will meet at Diane’s house in AG, have a brief business meeting there, then carpool to the ranch.  In the 1 ½ hour tour, we will see the animals, possibly including a baby alpaca.  There will be time for shopping for her fibers and a complementary drink.  If it rains, we will be in the barn.  She charges $20 a head for her tours.  After considerable discussion, it was decided that members paying in advance would pay $10 and the Guild pay the other $10.  Members paying on the day and guests will pay the full $20.  After Yvonne and Karen work out the details, Jannie will put out a special message.

April – Sally Knight on weaving with beads.

May – Cameron Taylor-Brown on Anni Albers, German-American fiber artist (1899-1994).  Cameron usually charges $350 for a lecture or $595 for a full day, which would include a workshop in the afternoon on multimedia weaving.   She will take a maximum of 15 people.  Participants of the workshop will split the cost, materials fee of $5, and barn rental among them for a total of abot $35 each.  Yvonne will have a sign-up sheet for level of interest at the Guild meeting.  Participants must pay by April.

Saturday meetings – Kathy reported that the luncheon, January 25 at the River Grill in Solvang will honor departing member Betty Polansky.  If you have something she wove, bring it for show-and-tell.  Kathy has adapted a special song “Rag Rug” for the event.  

On March 28, straw weaver, Ann Havelik will present the program which will be at the Strawbale Barn.

The April meeting will be indigo dyeing at Patricia’s. 

In May, Joanne Hall will present a program on Swedish weaving.

The June meeting will be the picnic.

In September, Cindy will present a program on tapestry weaving.

Workshops – Responsibility for workshops is transitioning to Patricia.  She presented a chart of possible workshops for the coming year.

May – Tentatively, Joanne Hall will present a program on Saturday morning [regular Saturday Guild meeting]; she will then present a 2 ½ day workshop on Swedish weaving (Sat. pm through Monday).  On Tuesday, she can present two half-day workshops on draw loom and counter balance/counter march looms.  Patricia will prepare a sign-up sheet for Thursday’s gild meeting.

September – Ruby Leslie could present the Thursday Guild program.  She has a number of three-day workshops she could present the following Friday through Sunday.

Diversification – all of our recent workshops have been 4-shaft or more weaving workshops.  What about tapestry, spinning, etc.?  More discussion to take place.

Daryl Lancaster will present a garment construction workshop in January or February 2021.  This will be a five-day workshop with a 20 person limit.

Susan McGehee weaves in metal.  She could do a program and/or ½ day workshop in metal.  The board thought a program would probably be of more interest to Guild members.
Web Site – Karen M. reported that she has begun bringing the website up to date.  She hasn’t been able to meet with Marie Christine.  If revamping needs to be done, she proposes that summer would be the time to consider that.  Apparently, the website software is out of date.  Historian Marya wants to be able to put material on the Guild history on the site.  There was discussion on the difference between Marketplace, which is items for sale, and Resources, which are services or businesses.  Both should be visible on the public page.  We believe most Guild members use the site for meeting and program information and the directory.  Camille does a lot, which doesn’t need to be changed.  Karen is considering a questionnaire asking what people want to use.  Jannie is the filter for nonmembers asking questions.

Hospitality – Else says it is difficult to get people to sign up for refreshments.  Discussion followed on options: a no refreshments, b. cookies only, c. Guild purchase basic items – cut-up fruit, cookies, etc. and members augment.  D’Elin will announce that if no one has signed up for refreshments, there will be none.  Else says we’re ok for the spring; further discussion to come.

Conference – Kay reported that every Guild is responsible for supporting the scholarship raffle.  This year we are asked to bring a basket of items (shuttles, partial cones of yarn, books, other weaving related items) which will be raffled.  We can pick items from the raffle array before the raffle.  Thornes can donate a couple of large baskets.  Kay will announce this at Thursday’s meeting.  People can bring items to the February meeting or spinners or study group.  There is a March deadline.

Retreat – Roberta reported we have a contract, which has not yet been signed, for 15 people.  The camp has raised the price to $191 per person.  We will need to charge $200 each, $5 increase over last year.  About half the people attending are from outside the area.  The process is to sign the contract and pay $100 to hold the space in January.  Half the remainder is due 90 days in advance, the other half 60 days in advance.  Roberta will go ahead with the contract. 

Publicity – Becky reported she expects to schedule a highway clean-up maybe next week.

Historian – Marya will work with other Guild members to get the historian materials.  She hopes to mount some materials on our website.  We discussed how popular the physical scrapbooks are.  Sharon Stollen has expressed an interest in them and may be willing to help.

Raffle – As most members don’t know where the raffle money goes, Joan will talk about it at a future meeting.

Old Business

Railroad Car Curtain project – Jannie reported we will need about 18 pounds of yarn.  She has investigated prices and availability from several dealers.  It was moved, seconded and passed that she order from Camilla Farms for $508.10 and a 10-day delivery date.  Eight people have signed up as weavers and two people for sewing.  Our tentative idea for embroidery may not be feasible.  We need someone to document the project for a possible journal article, including pictures.  Marya as historian will do it, working with Norma.
Measuring tapes – postponed.

Gist Yarn & Fiber – postponed.

New Business

There was brief discussion about the order of business at the Guild meetings.  It appears that many people leave after the program and raffle, missing the business meeting and announcements.  To be sure they hear important announcements, some need to be made prior to the break.  The possibility of doing the raffle at the end of the meeting, rather than in the break, might be tried to encourage people to stay.

Announcements

Patricia advises people to look at Craft in America, the new series.  It will be free this week and next week.

D’Elin adjourned the meeting at 7:38 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rosemary Thorne

Recording Secretary

